SOUTHERN NEW JERSEY REGIONAL EMPLOYEE BENEFITS FUND

OPEN MINUTES

APRIL 25, 2022
ZOOM MEETING
6:00 PM

Meeting of Executive Committee called to order by Chair Mevoli.  Open Public Meetings notice read into record.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
ROLL CALL OF 2022 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
	Michael Mevoli, Chairman
	Borough of Brooklawn
	Present

	M. Joseph Wolk, Secretary
	Borough of Mt. Ephraim 
	Present 

	Louis Di Angelo
	Borough of Bellmawr 
	Present 

	Terry Shannon
	Borough of Barrington
	Present

	Edward Hill
  

Robert Maybury

Gary Passanante

Brian Morrell          
	CCBOSS

Mt. Holly MUA

Borough of Somerdale

Gloucester City
	Present

Absent
Present

Present


APPOINTED PROFESSIONALS PRESENT:
	Executive Director/Adm.
	PERMA Risk Management Services
Brandon Lodics 
Jordyn DeLorenzo



	Program Manager


	Conner Strong & Buckelew
Crystal Bailey
Lane Hindman

	Attorney

Medical TPA – AmeriHealth
Medical TPA – Aetna

Express Scripts


	J. Kenneth Harris, Esq.

Kristina Strain
Jason Silverstein
Absent


	Treasurer
Delta Dental
	Lorraine Verrill 
Brian Remlinger



OTHERS PRESENT:
Elizabeth Piglicelli

Carrie Gregory

Elizabeth Peddicord
Christine Lyons

Dave Weiss

Joe Madera

Kevin Roche

Scott Davenport
Lorraine Azzarano

Megan Natale

Mike Zangrilli

Steven Whalen

Susan Wood
R. Weil

Kim Porter
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: MARCH 28, 2022 Open
MOTION TO APPROVE OPEN MINUTES OF MARCH 28, 2022:
	Moved:
	Commissioner Wolk

	Second:
	Commissioner DiAngelo

	Vote:
	All In Favor



CORRESPONDENCE – none.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 
Mr. Lodics reviewed the Financial Fast Track as of February 28, 2022. Mr. Lodics stated that the claims are a little higher than in January. In the report you can see a deficit when you factor in the IBNR but earlier in the year it tends to be a much higher with about $300,000 this month. Mr. Lodics also stated that there was a claim spike but overall the fund has generated surplus for the first two month of the year. The claims are runnoing about 90% which is better than budgeted. The surplus is still very strong sitting at about $2.3 million which is well over two and a half months target. 

NEW MEMBER – WEST DEPTFORD TWP

Mr. Lodics shared good news that the Twp of West Deptford has passed a resolution on the local level to join the Fund. We send information regarding the groups underwriting to the finance committee and did not hear any feedback. Resolution 16-22 is for approving West Deptford Twp to joing the fund effective 7/1.

MOTION TO ACCEPT WEST DEPTFORD INTO THE FUND:

	Moved:
	Commissioner Shannon

	Second:
	Commissioner Passanate

	Vote:
	7 Ayes, 0 Nays



ibnr certification

Mr. Lodics informed the committee that enclosed is the Fund Actuary’s IBNR certification, which reflects the changes to the IBNR that had been discussed at the previous meetings.

2020 MRHif claims

Mr. Lodics stated that in February, the MRHIF has paid the majority of its 2020 high claimant reimbursements in the amount of $6,181,742.18, of which the SNJHIF received $278,303.43. The MRHIF expects to close this year in June with no outstanding liabilities to the Fund.
FINANCIAL DISCLOSURE STATEMENTS

Mr. Lodics stated that the Financial Disclosure notices have been sent.  Enclosed in Appendix II is the status of filings through 4/18/2022.  Please file before April 30 to avoid a fine. Please reach out to Jordyn DeLorenzo if you need any assistance. Mr. Lodics showed the report in the agenda. Mr. Chair asked if we should provide the Commissioners with an updated list as of the current date. He wants to make sure that everyone was able to file.
2022 MEL/MRHIF Educational Seminar
Mr. Lodics stated that the MEL/MRHIF is hosting their educational seminar virtually this Friday. Your participation is encouraged and the link to register is listed in the agenda report.

GASB 75 REPORTS

Mr. Lodics stated that as a reminder, GASB 75 reports are available through the Fund.  Most members will either need a full report or an update this year.  The turn around time is a few weeks – please reach out to Emily Koval at PERMA to start the process.

PROGRAM MANAGERS REPORT
Associate Program Manager Lane Hindman reviewed the agenda reports:
COVERAGE UPDATES:

Ms. Hindman stated that there is no new update for the covid 19 oral prescription. It remains to be just the two listed prescription for those who have covid 19. This is just a place holder there is no new additional information from the last meeting. 
EXPRESS SCRIPTS UPDATE
Ms. Hindman stated that Express Scripts has announced their formulary changes effective 7/1/2022.

There are 2 SNJHIF members impacted by the changes. Impacted members will receive notification from ESI in early June that include equivalent alternatives. Please refer to the Formulary Changes List and updated National Preferred Formulary that was sent along with the agenda and reports. Please also note brokers were emailed this information April 14th. 

Delta Dental
Ms. Hindman stated that the recommended Delta dental frequencies update that was approved in our prior meeting has been completed and this change will come into effect 7/1/22. This change only applies to Delta Dental PPO.

LEGISLATIVE UPDATES:

Ms. Hindman stated the following information from the report:

- The national emergency declaration has been extended past this date and we will advise on the new extension date.

- At home covid testing- ESI is still the point of service if a member needs to get a test at a pharmacy. We have also included the free tests from the government which we advise that if any employees are looking to get test, they try to get the test from them first, so it does not go against the plan 

- Ms. Hindman stated that ESI will allow up to 8 tests per covered individual per 30 days, regardless of the source used to obtain the kits. 

- She stated for the Vaccine Mandates, nothing has changed with this; As a reminder testing as an occupational requirement are not covered under Employer Health Plans.

Mental Health Parity and Addiction Equity Act (MHPAE)
Ms. Hindman stated that this is informational and there are no new updates. Once we get more information on this, we will update accordingly on which action items need to be taken.
Surprise Billing and Transparency – Continued Delays 
Ms. Hindman stated that there continues to be a delay on this. We have received an update from Aetna-- 

Aetna will be providing the HIF with a unique URL, or hyperlink to post to the Fund’s public website. The URL/hyperlink will need to be posted to the site by July 1, 2022 or upon the group’s renewal date, whichever comes first. The link will automatically refresh each month with any updated information.
There are no appeals received for this month. 

TREASURER'S REPORT – Fund Treasurer Lorraine Verrill reviewed the bills list and treasurers report. 
Resolution 17-22 – April 2022 Bills List
	TOTAL
	
	$721,349.72

	
	


MOTION TO APPROVE RESOLTUION 17-22:

	MOTION:
	Commissioner DiAngelo

	SECOND:
	Commissioner Wolk

	ROLL CALL:
	 7 Ayes, 0 Nays


MOTION TO APPROVE THE REMAINER OF THE TREASURERS REPORT AS PRESENTED:

	MOTION:
	Commissioner Shannon

	SECOND:
	Commissioner Wolk

	ROLL CALL:
	 All in Favor


FUND ATTORNEY: Fund Attorney Harris stated that the State of Emergency has been extended again through April 16th that runs for another 90 days. If there is another change in the date the state must make an announcement by May 15th. In reference to the Mental Health Parity and Addiction Equity Act, that is a situation where you cannot impose quantitative treatment limitations. The Fund as a self-insured nonfederal governmental plan could elect to exempt themselves from this parity requirement. For business reasons, we are competing with both the public and private sector markets for coverage benefits, so the fund does not elect to opt out of this requirement.
AETNA: Mr. Silverstein reviewed the claims for February 2022.  The average pepm was $1,648.  He said for February there were 4 claims over $50,000.  He reviewed the dashboard report and noted all metrics continue to perform well. However, there are a few metrics that are below average. Mr. Silverstein also stated that since they implemented their new resources, the number seem to be improving. He also reviewed the COVID reporting distributed with the agenda. 
In reference to a question, Mr. Silverstein stated that he will run a report to see if the high cost claimants for this month are the same patients as previous months.

Commissioner Shannon asked if the delay in processing claims recovered. Mr. Silverstein showed that in his dashboard report there is a slight improvement and they hope to get back on track by July 2022. 
AMERIHEALTH: Kristina Strain reviewed the claims reports for the month of March 2022. There was a big spike in the numbers compared to January and February which is most likely from the high claimants. There were 2 high-cost claimants for the month of March over $50,000. Ms. Strain stated that the one patient is an ongoing high claimant from the previous month and she is working with case management to see if they can get more information. In response to Chair Mevoli, Ms. Strain and Mr. Silverstein both stated that the Chairs observations about elective surgeries being put off in 2020 are accurate on why we could be seeing some high cost claimants now in 2022. Ms. Strain reviewed the COVID 19 report and stated that there are no major swings in the data as previously reported. 
In response to Commissioner Shannon, Ms. Strain stated that the high cost claimants are specific to that month and they are not carried over from previous month financially. 

In response to Mayor Passanante, Mr. Lodics stated that Mr. Passanante is asking if there was report where we can total the claims payment amounts for an individual or to notate if they are reoccurring or not. He stated that the fund tracks the claims individually for Stop Loss reporting so they will talk offline and see if there is a way we can report that. Chair Mevoli suggested to just add a column on the high-cost claimants reports that say “reoccurring”.
EXPRESS SCRIPTS: ESI was absent. Report is included in the agenda.
DENTAL ADMINISTRATOR: Brian Remlinger reviewed the Claims summary report based off of procedure codes.
OLD BUSINESS: Chair Mevoli stated that they are discussing the possibility of starting in person meetings back in June. They are working on the details on how to keep everyone safe but wanted everyone to keep that in mind. 
NEW BUSINESS: Chair Mevoli announced that the May meeting will be in person at the Scottish Rite in Collingswood. You are more than welcome to wear your mask if you want or not. 
PUBLIC COMMENT: None
MOTION TO ADJOURN:

	Moved:
	Commissioner Shannon

	Second:
	Commissioner Passanante

	Vote:
	All In Favor


MEETING ADJOURNED: 6:40pm
NEXT MEETING: May 23, 2022 6:00PM
Scottish Rite in Collingswood
Jordyn DeLorenzo Assisting Secretary
      for

JOSEPH WOLK, SECRETARY

(1)

